

米

HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL **NEWSLETTER**

Weekly newsletter 310: W/E 7th December 2018

PLEASE NOTE: Carpark gates are closed between 8.35am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

Tuesday 4th Dec 2018

Choir Carol singing 10am at Sainsbury's

Wed 5th & Fri 7th Dec 2018 Nur & Rec trip - £11.30

Wednesday 5th Dec 2018 Y1-Y6 Panto - Beauty & the Beast -Customs House £5.00 - late back 4.15pm

Tuesday 11th Dec 2018

• Y4 trip - 10.30

Wednesday 12th Dec 2018

- Reception Nativity 10am
- Christmas Jumper Day

Friday 14th Dec 2018

Choir Carol singing 10am at

Monday 17th Dec 2018

• Y1 trip - £7.50

Tuesday 18th Dec 2018

• Christmas Lunch -Grandparents invited -

MUST BE BOOKED BY 3RD **DEC - NO EXCEPTIONS**

• Carols round the camp fire - 3.30pm

Wednesday 19th Dec 2018

Christmas parties - £3.50

MUST BE BOUGHT BY 14TH DEC - NO EXCEPTIONS

Friday 21st Dec 2018

- Carol service 10am
- Children break up

Mon 7th Jan 2019

• INSET - NO CHILDREN

Tuesday 8th Jan 2019 Children return to school

W/B 4th March 2019

Parental appointments

Wednesday 23rd Jan 2019 Y4 assembly

Monday 25th Mar 2019

• Y3 trip -£27.00

W/B 13th May 2019

SATs

Behaviour Awards

Congratulations to the following children who achieved the BRONZE award this week:

- Joshua Topping
- Jensen Dalzell
- Irum Tansey
- Abbey Raine
- Maddison Tasker
- Leon Newton
- Libby Baker-Hogarth
- Dylan Cook

Happy Birthday for the coming week to:



Lylah Martin

McEvoy-Ross

Jessica King

Leon Wardropper

Miller Harry

Attendance Awards

Congratulations to the following classes for winning the attendance awards for week ending 30th Nov

> KS1:Y2 91.00% KS2-Y4 96.00%

BONUS BALL DRAWS

The winning number from the bonus ball draw for 24th Nov was number 57 - Mr Owens.

If you are interested in playing our bonus ball weekly, please see Mrs Oliver-Prince or the office staff. Each number is £1.00.

Autumn Term Breakdown for Attendance

- 0 days missed = 100%
- 1 day missed = 98.6%
- 2 days missed = 97.3%
- 3 days missed = 95.8% WILL NOT RECEIVE THE TREAT

Please note that a penalty notice may be issued if a leave of absence is taken without permission.

Mobile Phones

This is to remind all parents that mobile phones should only be brought to school by children if there are particular circumstances where important contact may need to be made between family members between the time the child sets off for / leaves school and meets up with a parent, carer or staff member.

Please be aware that the latest children can collect the phone is 4pm Monday to Thursday and 3.30pm each Friday. No member of staff has access to locked-away mobile phones after these times.

If you anticipate that your children may be late back to school as a result of a football match, theatre trip or similar activity, then please make alternative arrangements. To have your child dropped off / collected by an adult will take out the need for your child to have his / her mobile phone in school at all.

If you have a query about or concern about this information please don't hesitate to contact me.

Anti-Bullying News!



Thank you so much for all of the fantastic homework projects you sent in during Anti-Bullying Week. The Anti-Bullying Team has chosen the winner and have decided to adopt this as our school's anti-bullying logo. Mrs Wood is busy organising Lola's (from Reception) prize. Watch out for our new Anti-Bullying Newsletter coming soon!

Mental Health Charter Mark

We are very proud of the amazing work that goes on in school which focuses on the wellbeing of our pupils and staff. We have recently been awarded the new Sunderland Mental Health Charter Mark. All schools who have achieved this award were invited to design a logo for it. Elisha Marsh, Year 6 designed the winning entry.

Well done, Elisha!



米

*

米

· ※ ※

米米

米

*

米

*

米米米

米米

**

*

米

米

米

米

**

米

米米

After-school clubs

If your child is unable to attend an after-school club, please ensure you inform a member of staff. To ensure your children's safety, we cannot accept a verbal message from the child.

Changes to collection after school

To avoid disruptions to children's learning, please ensure that any messages regarding who is collecting your child are passed to the member of staff on the door each morning. We are receiving several phone calls, daily, with last-minute messages; passing these on interrupts lessons. We realise there will be genuine emergencies where a last minute message may need to come via the school office, and appreciate your cooperation.



Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page

Teachers2Parents (App)

WEBSITE:

www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School

FROM ALL OF THE STAFF AND PUPILS AT HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL
